






























































Clockwise from upper left: 
• Attendees tour "The Lawn," in front of the University 
of Virginia's rotunda, which was designed to be the ar­
chitectural and intellectual heart of Thomas Jefferson's 
"academical village" at the university. 
• Captains Meriwether Lewis and William Clark 
reported on their journey to presidents James Madi­
son, James Monroe and Thomas Jefferson at the final 
banquet. 
• The Lewis and Clark Living History Association's 
encampment (behind the Double Tree Hotel) was a 
highlight for many attendees. 
• Charlottesville Boy Scouts were joined by foundation 
member Daniel Florian of Texas I center. in blue) to post 
the colors at the business meeting. 
• The Thomas Jefferson Foundation hosted an evening 
reception for meeting attendees on the lawn of 
Monticello. 
• The Foundation signed a national memorandum of 
understanding with the Boy Scouts of America, kicking 
off a national partnership to promote Lewis and Clark 
stewardship, scholarship and leadership to the youth 
of America. Those influential in development of the 
partnership were. from left, Steve Powell, Jim Gramen­
tine, Judy Powell, Claire Powell, Denton Florian, Daniel 
Florian, Wendy Raney and Joe Glasscock, director of 
program development, Boy Scout Divison of the Boy 
Scouts of America. 
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Soundings 

Reflections from a past president 
The 2007 annual meeting included a special tribute to an 18-year commitment 

BY RoN LAYCOCK 

board member, officer 
and president of the 
foundation. These have 
been wonderful, re­
warding years and I've 
met many fine people 
and have made many 
friends in the Lewis 
and Clark "family." 

The annual meeting 
in Charlottesville was 
my last meeting as an 
officer or committee 
chairman. My fam-

~ ily made sure it was a 
~ memorable meeting. 
ii Following the an-

I attended my first an­
nual meeting of the 

Lewis and Clark Trail 
Heritage Foundation 
in Bozeman, Montana, 
in 1989. It was my first 
introduction to the 
foundation's member­
ship-its "family." One 
of the people I met was 
J eny Garrett, who had 
come up with the idea 
of starting to plan for 
the bicentennial of the 
Lewis and Clark Ex­
pedition. Upon his 
invitation, I agreed to 
become a member of the 
Bicentennial Commit­
tee. Little did I know 

nual meeting's opening 
ceremonies and before 

Ron and lone Laycock displayed the quilt, hand-made by their daughter LeAnn, 
with signatures of family members and friends Ron has made during his 18 years 
as a member of foundation committees and its board of directors. the evening's program 

began, my son Mike and daughter LeAnn took the stage. 
Following a beautiful and, at times, humorous tribute by 
Mike, LeAnn made a special presentation. She is an accom­
plished quilter and presented me with a beautiful quilt. Each 
of the 90 squares had the signature of a family member or a 
foundation friend I have made over the years. 

that it would be an 18-year commitment! 
The Bicentennial Committee started out as a foundation 

committee but soon spun off into its own 501(c)3 
organization we called the Bicentennial Council. The 
Bicentennial Council had its ups and downs and faced many 
challenges, yet it was successful in its efforts. When the 
council closed its books earlier this year, endowments were 
set up to fund Native American language preservation and 
trail stewardship. The foundation received $1.6 million for 
a trail stewardship trust to support stewardship programs in 
the spirit of the bicentennial. 

In 1992, at my fourth annual meeting, Barb Kubik asked 
if I would be chairman of the foundation's Chapter Liaison 
Committee. I saw the numbers grow from eight chapters to 

nearly 40. During this time, the foundation also grew and 
matured. In 1992, we didn't have staff or an office, only a 
post office box. We now have a professional staff and an 
office in Great Falls, Montana. 

I have served as a committee member and chairman, 
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My daughter, my wife Ione, and Carol Bronson had 
contacted friends to obtain their signatures for the quilt 
squares without my knowledge. 

Many of the signatures came back with notes, letters, 
photos and anecdotes, so my daughter-in-law Diane created 
a scrapbook to go along with the quilt. We do have a 
problem though. So many signatures came back that LeAnn 
kept adding squares to the quilt. It's queen-size-plus and 
doesn't fit our bed. It's more than eight feet long and our 
walls are only eight feet. What a nice problem to have! 

I had mixed emotions that night, and still have. I'm very 
proud and very humbled by what my family and friends 
arranged that night. It was truly an evening I'll never forget. 
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Competition begins September 1, 2007! ~:: ! 
Teams of four or individuals are encouraged to participate. To find out more 
about the Lewis & Clark Challenge, contact Wendy Raney for full details. 

This program is supported by a Challenge Cost Share grant from the 
National Park Service. ...... - . ... ... . ... ·- .... .. or~ • 4• • 1 
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Lewis & Clark Trail Heritage Foundation, Inc. 
.. ~ .. , . 

P.O. Box 3434 I Great Falls, MT 59403 
www.lewisandclark.org 

Wendy Raney: 888. 701.3434 Ext. 6 
or wraney@lewisandclark.org 
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